
 

 

Family Week Guidelines 

 

Welcome to our program! We ask that you observe the following 

guidelines while you are here for Family Week: 

 

1. In order to maintain the confidentiality for our patients, we ask 

that cell phones be left in vehicles. 

 

2. Please do not arrive earlier than 8:15am. Family Week 

programming begins promptly at 8:30am and concludes at 

4:00pm each day. Lunch is on your own each day. 

 

3. Parking is available only in the southeast parking lot off North 27th 

Street marked St. Vincent Patient and Visitor Lot. If an attendant 

inquires, tell them you are at Rimrock. We encourage you to car 

pool or, if you are staying at a nearby motel, to walk. 

 

4. Family members who may have a disability or require special 

access may be dropped off right at our front entrance by a driver 

who should then park off-site in the St. Vincent lot, or a limited 

number of handicap parking spaces are available with an 

appropriate handicap sticker.  



 

5. Visiting during Family Week is allowed on Wednesday and 

Thursday from 4:00pm to 5:00pm. Only family here for Family 

Week may visit at these times, and all visiting is to take place in 

the cafeteria or the lounge just outside the cafeteria. Under no 

circumstances should visiting occur in patient rooms or any 

other areas.  

 

6. Do not bring outside food into the facility. You may bring 

unopened bottled water or it can be purchased on the 2nd floor. 

 

7. We have restrictions on clothing for our patients and families – no 

insignias or logos advertising alcohol or other drugs. No shorts 

above the knee, tank tops or other revealing clothing.  

 

8. Cameras, purses, backpacks, satchels or briefcases are not 

allowed in the facility.  

 

9. You may get change in Room #109. 

 

10. During Family Week, please refrain from using mood-altering 

substances. If we suspect you are under the influence of a mood-

altering substance, you may be asked to take a breathalyzer 

and/or provide a urine drug test before participating in 

programming. Rimrock does not view marijuana as “medicinal” 

and this would be a substance we ask you not to use this week. 

 


